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“On October 2nd, around 8 p.m., in Merate, two cars, parked in front of Mrs Biella’s house, 

took fire for causes still to be determined. The fire, extinguished by the fire fighters, did not 

injure any person and the actual damage to the cars is under evaluation.  The two 

journalists, respectively owners of the two cars, filed a formal complaint to the competent 

Public Prosecutor, via the police station in Merate, which is currently under investigation.” 


